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PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
 

Hello to all: 
 

 Well, our show is on the horizon … and I think it 
will be our best ever! 
 As I mentioned at our meetings and in this 
column, our event is considered by many participants 
and visitors to be singularly unique … and it is!  And 
this year, we should have quite a few additional cars 
that will be “newcomers,” including some very rare 
and distinctive vehicles. 
 I hope that you all have given out the show flyer 
to “candidates” as you visited other car shows.  If you 
need more, go to our website or send me an email.  
There is still time to get to another show (or two) 
before ours. 
 Incidentally, the answer to my closing question 
last month is “Esso,” which subsequently became 
“Exxon.”  This company also encouraged you to put 
a “-----“in your tank, and it was a strange thing 
indeed.  What was it? 

Regards, Carl 
 

 

MAY MEETING RECAP 
 

 
 

Our meeting opened with the salute to the flag at 
8:09 P.M.  I read the April meeting recap.   It was 

Current Officers 2013 
 

President 
Carl Carilli 

5507-10 Nesconset Highway, Mt. Sinai, NY 
(631) 416-1446 

 

Vice President 
Kevin Healion 

Kevin@CenturyTennis.com 
 

Secretary 
Roger Price 

5 Lindron Ave, Smithtown, NY (631) 724-1382 
 

Treasurer 
Frank Sammon 

105 Ridge Ave, No. Great River, (631) 348-7681 
 

Membership Secretary 
Frank Sammon 

105 Ridge Ave, No. Great River, (631) 348-7681 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Cathy Sammon 

glesam@optonline.net 
 

Visit us at: www.longisland-sdc.com 

MEETING INFORMATION 
 

Third Thursday of every month 
7:30 p.m. 

Community Room 
Marjorie Post Park 

Massapequa 
 

New members welcome! 

Next Meeting: 
 

Thursday, June 20th at 7:30 p.m. 
Marjorie Post Park Community Room 

 



 

accepted by Bob Andreocci, and seconded by Sal 
Palmeri. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Treasurer Frank Sammon reported on all 
expenses since our last meeting.  They included 
newsletter and refreshment expenses.  Income 
included refreshments, dues, our car show 
registrations and trophy sponsor contributions for our 
show.  There was no activity in our savings account. 
Frank’s report was accepted by Ward Melvin, and 
seconded by Hy Pupkin. 
 

President Carl Carilli showed us the Corvair Club 
newsletter which had an ad paid for by Hagerty 
Insurance.   I, as our secretary, offered to contact 
Hagerty to find out if they would place an ad in our 
newsletter. I will send them a copy of our newsletter 
along with my letter. 
 
REUNION SUNDAY:  

Carl told us he received a check from a sponsor to 
pay us for past Reunion Sundays, and to pay for 2 
trophies for this year’s show. 
 

Sal Palmeri reported that he contacted Old Cars 
Weekly to report our Reunion Sunday in their 
publication.  They will post our listing in Old Cars 
for three weeks prior to our show. 
 

Bob Andreocci has contacted Lynn Petry of 
Newsday, plus the “In the Garage” column to 
publicize our show.  He will also contact Hemmings 
Motor News. 
 
LongIslandnews.com will also be contacted. 
 
TROPHIES:  Kevin Healion reported that Bill and 
Ellen Glass will have the commemorative clocks 
ready for the Reunion Sunday.  We still need to find 
donors to sponsor trophies.  We are asking $30 for 
each trophy. 
 
Carl has updated our show flyer and brought in some 
copies for us to distribute.  On the flyer he listed a 
number of orphan car names and logos. 
 
Hemmings Motor News sent me a bunch of items, 
which I turned over to Kevin for our Goody Bags.  
They also sent us three of their famous books for us 
to distribute, as we see fit. 

 
Frank reported that, so far, we have six cars 
registered for Reunion Sunday.   This is par for the 
course each year.   We always have a great turnout. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS:  
Our club’s visit to the Autoseum will be on June 2nd.   
Carl asked for a show of hands to find out who will 
attend.  This is the only date that Carl could secure. 
 
The Old Westbury car show, sponsored by the 
Greater New York Region, AACA, is also on June 
2nd.   They are honoring the 50th anniversary of the 
Studebaker Avanti. 
 

I reminded those present that the Smithtown 
Heritage Country Fair will be on September 15th.   I 
asked our members to support this event, because 
many VCR members come out to support our 
Reunion Sunday each year. 
 
GOOD & WELFARE:   Nothing to report. 
 
CAR STUFF:  Nothing to report. 
 

Our next meeting is just before our car show.   If 
anyone has anything that they wish to include in our 
next Spotlight, please contact Cathy Sammon as soon 
as possible. 
 
The 50/50 was won by Sal Palmeri. 
 
Our meeting closed at 9:10 P.M. 

Roger Price, Recording Secretary 
 

TECH TIPS 
 

 
 
Keeping Up With Antifreeze/Coolant Changes 
By Richard Cheek 
 
 I read an Article in the August 2010 issue of 
Popular Mechanics magazine that pointed out that 
conventional green-colored antifreeze has been 



 

quietly dropped by virtually all car manufacturers and 
replaced by many different types with many colors.   

The article went on the say that you shouldn’t 
use anything but the original type and furthermore 
that the types when mixed will cause problems.  The 
green coolant (probably the type that most of us use 
in our Studebakers) is good for two to three years and 
up to 30,000 miles.  This type antifreeze contains 
silicates, phosphates, and borates as corrosion 
inhibitors to keep the solution alkaline.  As long as 
the solution remains alkaline, corrosion is controlled 
and the system is protected.  Over time, the corrosion 
inhibitors will be depleted and the corrosion 
protection is lost; therefore, green antifreeze should 
be regularly changed as mentioned. 

The article also states that you shouldn’t drain 
your cooling system and fill it with a different 
antifreeze since there’s always residual fluid in the 
block – as much as 40 percent of the total coolant 
capacity – and mixing types is not good. 
 If green antifreeze becomes scarce and/or 
expensive, one option for cars not subject to freezing 
weather is to use distilled water mixed with 
appropriate water pump lubricants and anti-rust 
additives.  There may be other options to keeping our 
Studebakers properly protected. 
 Since it’s nearly impossible now to find motor oil 
with zinc that our Studebaker engines need, many of 
us have started to use zinc additives.  ZDDPlus is 
becoming popular with Studebaker folks and can be 
ordered from some Studebaker vendors.  So now I 
guess we have to add antifreeze to the list of fluids 
we have to be careful about when maintaining our 
Studebakers. 

I wonder what’s next, transmission fluids 
and/or differential lubricants? 

 
Reprinted from Beach Cities Inland Empire Chapter Sparkplug, 
August 2010 
 

STUDEBAKER ON OUR MIND 
 

 
 
 This time of year there always seems to be a lot 
of Studebaker activity going on, particularly with the 

Reunion Sunday Car Show coming up.  While there 
are many people involved in preparing for the show, 
things always ramp up to a fever pitch as the date of 
the show approaches.  There are flyers to distribute, 
registration information to record, goody bags to 
assemble, trophies to order, judging sheets to prepare, 
“seed” money to organize, and sometimes graphic 
files to locate and send out, not to mention a regular 
newsletter to put out. 
 With all the activity going on, Frank and I 
thought we’d take a vacation out to the west coast to 
visit family.  Perhaps it wasn’t the best time to be out 
of town so close to the show, but the plan was to “get 
away from it all,” clear our minds, and come back 
refreshed and ready to help with the final 
preparations and activities. 
 Imagine our surprise as we traveled south on the 
Interstate from Los Angeles to Laguna Beach when 
we encountered the highway sign below outside of 
Long Beach!  Perhaps it was a not too subtle 
reminder to start thinking about everything that still 
needs to be done in preparation for the show on the 
23rd.  It certainly made me wish that I’d done a bit 
more early preparation for this June Spotlight issue.   
 I guess the long reach of the Studebaker marque 
can be encountered anywhere! 

Cathy Sammon 
 

 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

·  LI Chapter SDC Reunion Sunday Car 
Show.  NOTE CHANGE IN DATE!   
Sunday, June 23, 2013 at Marjorie Post Park 
in Massapequa.  9 a.m. – 3 p.m.  Rain Date: 
June 30, 2013.   



 

LONG ISLAND CHAPTER STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB  
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  
�
 

NAME: 
  

Birthday (Mo/Day): 
 

 

SPOUSE: 
  

Birthday (Mo/Day): 
 

 

ADDRESS: 
  

Anniversary (Mo/Day):  
 

 

PHONE: 
  

CELL:  
 

 

E-MAIL: 
   

STUDEBAKERS OWNED: 
 

 

YEAR 
 

MODEL 
 

BODY STYLE 
   

   

   

To join or renew your membership, mail completed membership form, with membership fee payable to 
“LI Chapter SDC” to Frank Sammon, 105 Ridge Avenue, No. Great River, NY 11722-3430   

DUES: Annual Dues are $15.00.  New members joining January – June: $15.00, after July $10.00. 

NOTE: YOU MUST BE A MEMBER OF THE SDC TO JOIN A LOC AL CHAPTER.  

 
 
 

 
 

 

 


